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Timothy, Jenelle, 
Simon, Isaac, Elisha, & Phoebe

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.
In the last newsletter we informed you of some health
issues that we were going through. We praise the Lord that
we have since recovered from our illnesses and are healthy
again. Concerning the Coronavirus outbreak here in Japan,
the country was under emergency restrictions for some
timtime. Now those restrictions have been lifted and new
precautions are in place. Through all of this we have been
blessed to be able to continue doing our weekly 
ministry events and community outreach. Social
distancing precautions have altered the way that we do
ministry as we have sought to comply with government
recommendations. In addition to doing outreach and
seservices the traditional way we have been doing them
over the Internet as well. Here are some things to pray for:
- Pray for the salvation of those that we are continuing
to teach the gospel to. Several families we have been
studying the Bible with now understand the gospel but
have yet to respond in faith.
- Pray for continued growth in Christ-likeness for those that have already started to repent and
beliebelieve the gospel. 
- In addition to our evangelistic Bible studies, for the past month we have been preaching and
teaching through the wisdom writings of Solomon and how they point us to the all-sufficient
wisdom that we have in Christ (Colossians 2:3). Please pray that God would accomplish his will
              through the preaching of his word.
                  - Pray for our children as they transition into the new school
                  year. Two of them have started attending new schools.
                                    - Please pray for the Japanese government to make wise
                   decisions about easing international travel. There are several
                   people that want to visit us.
                   Thank you for your continued prayers and support of the
                   proclamation of Christ here in Japan.


